
The board held a regular meeting on 8-19-2019 at the township building.  At 7:00 PM Dave Lang-
President called the meeting to order.  The following also were present: Trustees-Jeremy Saling and 
Jay Clark, Fiscal Officer- Molly Long, Road Worker-Rick Johnson. Zoning Inspector- Ron Duda and 
residents Kenny Johnson, Jimmy Hoberg and Jim Gorley. 
 
Trustees signed the pre-approved minutes from the 8-5-2019 trustee meeting. 
 
Old Business 
Saling- None 
Clark- Reported the squad was back in service. 
Lang- Requested engineer’s estimate for Cotterman Rd. paving for OPWC grant application. 
 
New Business 
Saling- Took a call from Larry Peacock re: a cemetery lot. 
Clark- Questioned whether we had money for an air compressor for the garage.  It was OK’d for 
purchase from Rural King per Clark’s estimate. Will set up account. 
Lang- None 
 
Zoning- Inspector Duda reported that property on Rt. 668 that is a mess, has been sold.  Checked 
with zoning appeals board re: 90 more days for Ben Moran’s approved variance, they approved.  
Have had several requests for lot splits, one being at Manley’s property. 
Roads- Ditching head is in! Needs adaptor for return line.  Rick is still mowing. 
Safety- Rick put up new stop sign at Cinder Tipple and cut through. 
Public Comment- Jimmy Hoberg informed the trustees about drug activity at cemetery, day and 
night and asked that Bodee trim fence line by his property.  Rick will let Bodee know and Dave will 
call sheriff re: cemetery.  
Fiscal Officer-Long – None    
 
Payments in the amount of $26,718.16 were made. 
  
A motion to pay the bills was made by Saling, seconded by Clark.   
A motion to adjourn was made by Lang, seconded by Clark. 
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